
 

 
 
 
 

 
August 2, 2018     
 
 
Honorable David Anderson 
City of Monticello-East Plant 
P.O. Box 505 
Monticello, AR 71657 
 
RE: Permit No. AR0021831, AFIN 22-00379 
 Consent Administrative Order LIS No. 18-066 
 
Dear: 
 
Enclosed is your signed copy of Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS No.18-066.The 
Director signed the Order on July 26, 2018.  The Order will be sent for Public Notice on August 
10, 2018.  The effective date of the Order will be thirty (30) days after the Order has been sent 
for Public Notice, which will be September 9, 2018. 
 
Per the Order and Agreement Section of CAO LIS No. 18-066, the City of Monticello-East Plant  
has agreed to: 
 

 Within 30 calendar days of the effective date of this order, submit to ADEQ, fore review 
and approval, an updated CAP developed by a Professional Engineer licensed in the 
state of Arkansas. The CAP shall at a minimum contain: 

 A reasonable milestone schedule with a date of final compliance no later 
than December 1, 2018 

 On or before the fifteenth day of the month following the effective date of the Order, and 
each quarter thereafter for a period lasting until this Order is closed, the City of 
Monticello-East Plant shall submit quarterly progress reports detailing the progress that 
has been made towards compliance with the final permitted effluent limits. The final 
compliance report shall be submitted by January 31, 2019. 

 Within 90 days of the effective day of this Order, the City of Monticello-East Plant shall 
submit certificates demonstrating satisfactory completion of Sampling Techniques and 
Procedures training for all employees involved with sampling.  

 On or before the effective date of this Order, the City of Monticello-East Plant shall 
submit certification that the Hydrographic Controlled release System has been installed 
and is working properly 

 The City of Monticello-East Plant shall pay within 30 calendar days of the effective date 
of this Order, $7,350.00.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Please refer to CAO LIS No.18-006 in any written correspondence to ADEQ.  Should you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me at 501-682-0667 or you may email me at 
gavin.gray@adeq.state.ar.us  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Gavin Gray 
Enforcement Analyst 
Office of Water Quality, Enforcement Branch 
 
 


